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FROM  THE PRINCIPAL 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Wednesday 5 July 

Reports go home with students 

(Prep - Grade 6) 
 

Friday 7 July 

School Association Dance Party 

(NO DOOR SALES - Tickets available until 

Wednesday 5 July on Qkr! App) 
 

Monday 24 July 

Student Free Day 
 

Thursday 27 July 

School Association Meeting 

(RSVP to office by Wednesday 26 July) 
 

Tuesday 12 September 

Parent/Teacher Student Conferences  

commence (Bookings essential) 
 

 

 

TERM DATES 2023 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 25 July to Friday 29 September 
 

Term 4 

Monday 16 October to Thursday 21 December 
 

 

 

Student Free Days 

Monday 24 July 

Friday 3 November 

Trevallyn Primary School 

CELEBRATING NAIDOC WEEK 

Trevallyn Acknowledgment to Country 

We, the Trevallyn School Community, acknowledge the 

Tasmanian Aboriginal people as the traditional custodians of 

this land, and we pay our respects to the elders past, present 

and future, for they hold the memories, traditions, culture 

and hopes of First Nations people in Tasmania. 

We pay our respects to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islanders from across the many Nations of Australia and 

recognise 65,000 years of traditions, culture and history. 

This year NAIDOC celebrates our Elders. I asked 3-4 

Bender/Fletcher what “For Our Elders” means to them. 

This is what they said: 

STUDENT FREE 

DAY  

MONDAY 24 JULY 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL.. 

YOUR CHILD’S REPORT 

Reports are out this week. Remember there should be no surprises on how your child is progressing this year. 

Teachers celebrated and shared learning goals with you, in over 360 meetings. The learning goals shared are the next 

steps for your child. Overall, all Trevallyn students should be very proud of their efforts and growth so far this year. 

They demonstrate a great enthusiasm for learning, and we are seeing this right across the school.  

When you receive your child’s report, you will see that for English, Mathematics and Science your child’s teacher has 

assessed their progress against the learning area’s Achievement Standard for the year level. 

A 9-point scale and worded descriptor will appear on your child’s report for students in Years 1 to 6 (and for Prep 

students at the end of the year). The 9-point scale and worded descriptor assessment shows progress using the 

Australian Curriculum Achievement Standard established for children in every state and territory of Australia. It does 

not compare your child’s progress to other children in their class. 

SEE YOU BACK IN TERM 3! 

The children (and staff) have worked exceptionally hard this term. It was a longer term than usual, and a lot was 

packed in. Encourage your family to have their own pyjama day for rest and recuperation. If you are travelling north, 

enjoy the sun. 

Some families are moving on from the Trevallyn community and we want to wish each and every one of you all the 

best. Keep Trevallyn close to your hearts and we look forward to hearing all about your future endeavours. 

See you all next term. Remember students return on Tuesday 25 July. Please remember that students should arrive 

after 8:30am. We will be at the front to welcome everyone back. 

Thanks Trevallyn! 

Happy holidays! 

 

 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal 

Trevallyn Primary School 





NAIDOC WEEK - 1-2 REID/STEVENSON AND 5-6 FULTON 

To celebrate NAIDOC Week, 1-2 Reid/Stevenson and 5/6 Fulton buddies came together to make woven fish. The 

ancient art of weaving has been used as an Indigenous method to create baskets, nets and clothing for thousands of 

years. While completing this task students used fine-motor skills, teamwork, and resilience.  

FEEDER SCHOOL ARRANGEMENTS 

Have your say on current feeder school arrangements  

The Department for Education Children and Young People is seeking feedback from families on current feeder school 

arrangements. These arrangements have been in place for many years and are currently under review. The current feeder school 

arrangements have been published and can be found on the Department’s Find Your Local High School webpage.  Feedback on 

these current arrangements can be provided via on online survey at https://forms.office.com/r/q6SrdMne2i . Your feedback will 

be a valuable input into the review process.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.decyp.tas.gov.au%2Ffind-your-local-high-school%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cprincipal.matters%40decyp.tas.gov.au%7Cf002e44d988a4523bbec08db7906b32e%7Ca9be3ac70c60491e8b3ba32f8f46aec8%7C0%7C0%7C6382368
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2Fq6SrdMne2i&data=05%7C01%7Cprincipal.matters%40decyp.tas.gov.au%7Cf002e44d988a4523bbec08db7906b32e%7Ca9be3ac70c60491e8b3ba32f8f46aec8%7C0%7C0%7C638236841904058467%7CUnknow


PYJAMA DAY 

On Tuesday 27 June students wore their pyjamas, dressing gowns, onesies and Oodies to school as a World Wellbeing 

Week initiative. 



READING CLUB AND READING BUDDIES 

Our Grade Six Reader Leaders have been working in Grade 3-4 classrooms before school listening to students read. 

Some students have had 30 extra reading sessions as a result. Their progress is amazing! 

Here is what some of the students think. 

“I do this every day that I am at school. It has helped me become comfortable reading aloud.” 

“I get to practise expression and fluency and I can do it over and over until it sounds better.” 

“I have read 20 days in a row and I am way more confident. I am reading harder books.” 

Our Reader Leaders sum up volunteering perfectly. 

“I enjoy making a difference. I can hear their reading is more fluent and they have more confidence.” 

“Reading aloud every day helps fluency and also vocabulary. They have worked out new and unknown words.” 

We have some parents now working in Grade 1-2 classrooms. If you have completed a volunteer session with Louise 

and would like to help, please get in touch. Volunteering may not be in your own child’s class. 





3-4 EXCURSION TO HOLLYBANK 

As part of our Inquiry Unit research into how habitats support living things, we ventured into the forest of Hollybank 

to explore diverse ecosystems and the interconnections that make a healthy forest. Our class explored the roles and 

interactions of consumers, producers and decomposers within a habitat and the importance of how food chains and 

food webs interconnect to sustain a healthy habitat. 



LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING - TERM 3 CALENDAR  

Please find below the outline of LiL sessions for Term 3. We are continuing to hold 2 sessions each Friday. Session 1 

is the preferred time for children who will be attending Kindergarten in 2024. These are called Pre-Kinder Sessions. 

Session 2 is catered for children from Birth – 3 years. These are called Toddler Sessions. Sessions will need to be pre-

booked in order to support numbers on-site. Please book into ONLY ONE session by emailing our office: 

trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au. If you have a Pre-Kinder child and sibling/s – all the family are welcome to attend 

the Pre-Kinder Session. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

mailto:Trevallyn.Primary@decyp.tas.gov.au


TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 28 JUNE 

Class Aspiration Growth Courage Respect 

Prep C 

Prep S 

1/2 N 

1/2 S 

1/2 RS 

1/2 OC 

1/2 H 

TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 5 JULY 

Class Aspiration Growth Courage Respect 

3/4 RF 

3/4 JF 

3/4 A 

3/4 R 

3/4 BF 

5/6 P 

5/6 PB 

5/6 H 

5/6 M 

5/6 F 



TASMANIAN ALL SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY 

On Tuesday 27 June,  23 Trevallyn students braved the muddy and slippery conditions to compete in the All Schools 

Cross Country at Symmons Plains. Grade 3/4 ran 2km and 5/6 ran 3km with over 200 participants from all over the 

state in each event. Congratulations to all who participated. We had two top 10 finishes with Archie M finishing 10th 

in the Grade 6 boys and Flynn P taking out 4th for Grade 5 boys, securing a place on the state team to compete in 

Canberra in August.  

Grade 3-4 Grade 5-6 

Ellie A Thomas L 

Charlie M Flynn P 

Isla M Isabelle M 

Edith G Alannah W 

Flynn M Lucy C 

Matilda P Ruby M 

Lily M Millie V 

Emma B Millie B 

Leo B Isabel W 

Owen C Archie M 

Austin W Drew B 

  Kitty B 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION BONFIRE NIGHT 





Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

UNIFORM SHOP 

CLOSED 

FRIDAY 7 JULY 


